
MEMORANDUM 
   

 

 TO:  City Council 

 FROM: Bob Gerold, Public Works Director 

 SUBJECT: CIP Playground Equipment Purchase 

 DATE: April 8, 2021            

 

The Park Board has put in the 2021 CIP for playground equipment for the Civic Center park 

area, staff has found an exceptional opportunity on a new unit from Game Time. It is listed 

at a 40% discount at this time for $48,108.00, normally $80,180. We have $50,000 

budgeted; I have attached the quote from Game Time for your review. 

 

With the material surcharge and freight, we will be $5,380.40 over what was allocated; 

however, we are $2,445.30 under budget on the lawnmower purchase leaving $2,935.10 

left to cover. 

 

After discussing this with the Finance Director we should be able to cover the difference 

from the same fund with what was budged for pacing in Riverside in light of the donation for 

Bernick’s. 


